



Town of Wareham

Community and Economic Development Authority

Board Meeting

4:30 PM, April 2, 2012

Room 23, Memorial Town Hall

Present:
Jean Connaughton, Sandra Besse, Robert Fitchenmayer, Jo Jeffries,

              
Jennifer Petersen, Rudy Santos

Not Present:
David Smith

Also Present: 
Salvador Pina, CEDA Director; Peter Sanborn, CEDA Consultant

Chairman Connaughton called the meeting to order at 4:30 PM. She noted those present and those not present. 

Approval of March 5, 2012 Minutes. 

MOTION to approve minutes as submitted.

Moved: S. Besse

Second: J. Jeffries     
APPROVED: 6-0-0

Chairman Connaughton called the meeting to order and welcomed Mr. Salvador Pina, CEDA’s new Director. He made a few remarks to the Board.

Ms. Connaughton informed the Board that there was a recent issue of the new owners of Bay Pointe cutting down trees on CEDA’s property without obtaining permission. She said that Selectman Holmes had contacted her about this. Ms. Connaughton and Mr. Sanborn each visited the site and confirmed that extensive clearing of trees and undergrowth had occurred. The main concern is that this was done without obtaining prior approval. Ms. Connaughton also noted that the lessee had made a substantial investment in improvements to the clubhouse, which she saw as positive. Mr. Sanborn sent a letter to Stonestreet Hospitality (the Lessee) instructing them to cease and desist from any further clearing/removal activities and to seek prior approval for work at the premises in the future. Ms. Connaughton noted that the name of the club has been changed to Bay Pointe Club.

Mr. Sanborn provided an update of the Village Streetscape project and spoke of several issues: (1) request by the Garden Club to have two species of trees rather than only one (as currently planned), (2) a change in the contractor’s approach from that originally indicated in order to reduce disruption to businesses, and (3) a decision not to add electrical receptacles to the streetlights. It would have been good to have these but, at this point, it would add a significant cost to the project and likely would delay it by at least one month. For these reasons, along with the budget being very tight, the Chairman and Mr. Sanborn decided not to pursue this option. 

The CEDA issued a Request for Qualifications for an independent Clerk of the Works/Resident Inspector for the streetscape project. Submissions were due on March 30 and the office received ten (10) expressions of interest. Mr. Sanborn did an initial review of the submissions over the weekend. He needs to discuss the next step with Mr. Pina.

Mr. Sanborn said that the heating system project for the Christopher Donovan Center is out to bid. Bids are due in one week. Seven (7) parties have taken out bid documents, although one of them is probably a construction information service. There was a pre-bid meeting earlier today; two contractors attended. 

Being no other business, it was moved and unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting. 

Meeting Adjourned at 6:35 PM
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